PRSA Alabama
Minutes, Board of Directors Meeting

Friday, August 24, 2012

Alabama Power Headquarters, Birmingham, AL
Present: Michael Sznajderman, APR; David Majors; Hallie Bradley; Tommy Palladino; Charles Bloom; Stacy Smith, APR; Meredith Foster; Lori Quiller, APR; Garland Stansell, APR; Sara Sanderson; Melanie Davis, APR; Missy Burchart, APR; Louise Crow; Greg Wingo; Sean Flynt, APR; Krista Lutz; Emily Bates; Natasha Rogers; Eboni Thomas
Absent: Elaine Witt; Rachel Olis; Helen Todd, APR; Brandon Wilson, APR; Josh Woods; Mike Oakley; Brannon Dawkins
CALL TO ORDER & APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Michael Sznajderman called the meeting to order at 7:39 a.m. The board reviewed the minutes from the April 27, 2012 board meeting. Charles Bloom raised a motion to approve the minutes, which Melanie Davis seconded, and the board passed by unanimous vote.

FINANCIAL

According to Hallie Bradley, the chapter is still in a good place financially.
Totals as of August 23, 2012:

Checking Balance (Cash on Hand)   
$14,702.74 (includes move of PayPal balance)
Business Savings                              
$9,521.85
CHAPTER TOTAL                            
$24,224.59
MEMBERSHIP

Emily Bates and Louise Crow sent a series of emails to reach out to existing and inactive members. Chapter has lost 33 members and gained 23, resulting in 142 total chapter memberships. Lost members attributed to lack of company reimbursement and geographic constraints from participating in chapter meetings. Michael has a set of names to reach out to as President. Chairs also working on capitalizing on current PRSA promotions. The board discussing extended 
PROGRAMS

In October, Greg Wingo and Sean Flynt are planning a political panel moderated by Larry Powell. Also, on October 25, the chairs are planning a beer social event at Cahaba Brewing, including an invite to Bob Sims, et al from al.com to discuss recent changes to newspaper distribution. The chairs are working on a firm date, but looking at October 25. Michael proposed to continue “first beer free” offer and spend more on catering (relative to previous beer social). Greg advised working with a food truck to be there, as Cahaba has a good relationship with several of them. Greg and Helen Todd are planning November and are open to suggestions. December party had mixed results last year. Stacy Smith is concerned with cutting content, based on feedback from accredited members. Melanie volunteered to coordinate a guest, such as Mickey Nall, to review the top PR gaffs of 2012. 
ETHICS
Sean Flynt has confirmed a guest from TVA for Ethics Month. Krista Lutz will promote Ethics Month on the website, and Sean will continue to promote via Facebook.
COMMUNICATIONS

Sara Sanderson reports that the website has made meeting communication easier. Melanie requested assistance in promoting Southeast District Conference. Tommy Palladino will work with David Majors to set up a Google Voice number to show up as caller ID on RapidCast.
ACCREDITATION

Montgomery-Central Alabama Area: Accreditation 10-module course was complete as of June 16. Half-Day with KSAs workshop was complete as of June 30. Lori Quiller, APR, helped co-lead this. All students are official Candidates. All Readiness Reviews for PRSA APR Candidates have been scheduled.
Birmingham-North Alabama Area: Due to the number of students, the Birmingham area course was divided into two sections, one meeting on Tuesday and the other meeting on Thursday morning. Missy Burchart, APR, facilitated half of the Thursday classes. Accreditation 10-module courses were complete as of August 7 and August 9. Half-Day with KSAs workshop to be held Saturday, September 8. Missy Burchart, APR, and Teri Henley, APR, will help lead this. Half of student body are official Candidates. Candidate Readiness Reviews have been scheduled for most.
NPSRA Note: As Universal Accreditation Board (UAB) member organization National School Public Relations Association (NPSRA) has only one Accredited member in Alabama, we agreed to open our courses to their Candidates, schedule their Readiness Reviews, and staff their Readiness Reviews to further advance the profession of public relations. Our objectives are: our public schools in Alabama will have many more APR PIOs in 2013 and NSPRA Ala. will have a base upon which to build their own Accreditation training program.
WEBSITE

Brannon is working on posting videos from the Professional Development Conference.
PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT

Total revenue collected from attendees and sponsors was $4,980, with total expenditures at $4,860, resulting in a total profit of $119.65. However, if costs for materials purchased that can be reused by the chapter, such as note pads, welcome signs, photos and videos, are excluded, then total profit increases to $1,807.90. According to survey, attendees rated the conference at 4.17 regarding whether they would attend again.
MENTORSHIP/SCHOLARSHIP

Eboni Thomas introduced as new chair. Eboni will introduce herself to PRSSA liaisons not in attendance. Deadline is December for scholarship application. 2012 scholarship recipient will accept her award in the fall, pending confirmation from Brandon Wilson. Eboni has received interest from UAB and Samford students, but they were not aware of the scholarship’s existence.
PRSSA LIAISONS

Josh Woods submitted a report that UNA will exceed 30 members this year, and plans to attend the National Convention. They are also planning their philanthropic campaign for the year. Elaine Witt submitted a report that UAB is looking to the chapter to subsidize a student to attend the National Convention. Based on discussion, the chapter will likely decline to subsidize based on current programs offered. Lori Quiller is working with ASU. University of Alabama is excited to help plan the student summit, according to Mike Oakley. Michael will check on Phillip Poole regarding Samford. Nadia Bush and Carol Mann, APR, are in the process of founding a new University of South Alabama (USA) PRSSA chapter. The board held a brief introductory conference call with Nadia, the faculty advisor to USA public relations students.
HOUSEKEEPING

PRServing America: Michael is submitting an entry to PRServing America, which recognizes community service from PRSA chapters on behalf of the chapter. The Alabama Chapter will compete against mid-sized chapters.
National Convention: Garland Stansell will continue as first delegate, with Michael, as President, serving as the second delegate.

Bylaws: Board discussed bylaws changes. Melanie motioned to approve changes and remove retirement clause subject to conference with National. Tommy seconded, and the board passed unanimously.

Nominations: David has started to look to the nominating committee and has submitted his recommendations. The committee plans to meet mid-September and is on schedule to install board by annual meeting in November.

Student Summit: David and Michael talking with prospect for chair of Student Summit ahead of nomination. Hallie has a template to pass on to the next chair. Michael asked for volunteers to serve on the committee supporting the event. Eboni and liaisons encouraged to participate.

Southeast District Conference: Melanie encouraged board to attend. Approximately 120 attendees are currently sign up to attend, and the district is closing in on a goal of 150. The 2012 Leadership Rally will occur in Charlotte, N.C. on Friday, November 2. It will cost approximately $600 per person. David intends to attend as incoming President. Melanie proposed, and Michael amended, for the chapter to pay for attendance for up to six board members not to exceed $600 per person. Tommy moved to vote, David seconded and the board passed unanimously.
Next board meeting will be on October 26. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:13 a.m.

